CRIMSON AND WHITE

THE MILNE SCHOOL, ALBANY, N. Y.

MAY 27, 1953

ELECTIONS TOMORROW



MARTIN WOLMAN AND DAVE HOWARD

MARTY WOLMAN

"Wolman for President" was the cry which rang through the halls of Milne after the junior class meeting held on May 21. And it was with just cause, as the members of the junior class, recognizing his superior administrative and intellectual abilities, had just nominated him as a candidate for the office of president of the Senior Student

Ever since the day that he entered Milne as a shivering seventh grader, Marty has been liked and respected by his classmates. During his five years in Milne, Marty has main-tained a fine scholastic record and has used his ability to the best advantage, which is the prime requisite for the holder of a high student office.

Being a member of this year's newly formed student-faculty com-mittee, Marty has gained consider-able knowledge of the method for furthering superior student faculty relations. None can dispute that this is a very necessary thing to have in a progressive student government.

In activities outside of school, such as the Boy Scouts of America,

Marty has shown himself to be an exceptional organizer and leader.

The combination of a good mental capacity and outstanding administrative ability is an unusual thing trative ability is an unusual thing to find in a person, but it is my firm conviction that my candidate possesses both of these qualifications, which will greatly aid him in the performance of his duty if he is elected president of the Senior Student Council dent Council.

JOHN WOLFE. Campaign Mgr.

DAVE HOWARD

If you happen to see a rather tall, thin, dark-haired fellow wearing an interesting, intelligent expression on his face, walking through Milne's hallowed halls of learning, stop and take a second look! You are looking at a very fine candidate and your best bet for president of the Senior Student Council; Dave Howard.

In any organization it is commonknown that the leader must be a person of high integrity, a person who possesses a high degree of in-telligence and most significant of all, the leader must place his job first, above all other activities.

Friendly, conscientious, working, honest, ambitious, efficient and intelligent are just a few of the talents which Dave possesses, and only go to show why he can become the best Student Council president Milne has ever had. Although Dave hasn't been too assiduous in extracurricular activities, he is employed at a local store which has given him experience in dealing with every conceivable type of person. This irreplaceable experience coupled with his outstanding scholastic record (Dave is ranked one of the first seven in his class) all proves what an outstanding candidate Dave

A vote for Dave Howard, for President of the Senior Student Council, is a vote for a capable and versatile candidate with many successes behind him and a boundless energy to meet the coming responsibilities of the position.

> DON SMITH. Campaign Mgr.

MARY McNAMARA

Once again election time has come to Milne. The gay posters, frenzied campaigning and good natured rivalry are all part of the traditional spirit of elections in Milne. But underneath all the lighthearted campaigning is the deeper, more serious task of choosing your future Student Council ing your future Student Council officers.

I would like to present for your consideration, my candidate for vice-president, Mary McNamara. vice-president, Mary McNamara. Always a leader of the class, Mary has held many responsible jobs. But of all of them, her most outstanding feat is one which has set a record in Milne. Mary is the only person in the history of Milne, who has been a member of the Student Council every year since the seventh grade. In the 7th and 8th grades she was a homeroom representative to the Junior Student Council, and in her freshman year she was vicepresident of the Junior Student Council. In both the 10th and 11th grades she was a homeroom representative to the Senior Student Council. This year she was chairman of the places committee and Council. This year she was chairman of the plaque committee, and secretary of both the constitution and the student-faculty sports night committees. Mary has also held many offices in the school, however, I don't believe that these pertain to her qualifications for vice-president of the Senior Student Council.

When it comes time to vote, look over all the candidates and choose carefully. I'm sure Mary McNamara will be your choice for vice-president, for what other candidate for any office has had the experience and is as capable as my candidate? SALLY SIMMONS,

Campaign Mgr.

HARRY PAGE

"We want Page for 'Veep'"—was the familiar cry after the Senior High Student Council nominations last week. Joe was nominated un-animously by his fellow classmates to run for this extremely important position of vice-president. I believe the rage of the age (that's Mr. Page, of course), is just the boy for the job.

To take just a brief look at his past record, we find Joe has been a very busy individual in many varied activities. As a freshman, he played on the basketball and baseball teams, followed by a great and glorious season with the junior varsity basketball team in his varsity basketball team in his sophomore year. After representing Milne on the varsity basketball squad during the past season, we now see Mr. Page on our varsity tennis team.

Not only does he excel in athletics, but a study of his past scholastic record proves it outstanding also. During the present year, Joe has been on the honor roll consistently and ranks high in the standings of

Another of Joe's extra-curricular activities is his Boy Scout work.

He is an Eagle Scout and holds the position of junior assistant scout-master of Troop 2 in Albany. He also is a member of the Order of the Arrow, which is an honor camper's society in scouting. A further look at Joe's program reveals he is a member of Adelphoi

Literary society and is currently a member of the Student Council, which gives him the needed experience for the position of vice-presi-

CREIGHTON CROSS. Campaign Mgr.



HARRY PAGE AND MARY McNAMARA



HANNAH KORNREICH AND BERYL SCOTT

HANNAH KORNREICH

It is recorded in the annuals of the Milne school that Hannah Kornreich entered Milne in the fall of '49 with fifty-nine other eager seventh graders. Since that time, Hannah has risen to such high standards with her classmates that this year our class has nominated her for secretary of the Student Council.

At Milne her secretarial abilities were soon noticed and Hannah was elected secretary of her homeroom in the ninth grade. While she was in the junior high she also served as a Student Council representative.

We all thought Hannah so capable of taking minutes that we elected her as secretary of the junior class.

We should appreciate the "behind the scenes" work of the assembly committee of which Hannah was secretary. It is no coincidence that she has always been elected secretary. Her knack of making sense from some mixed up phrases and her neat work has made her tops in our book.

Next year, she will be news editor of the Crimson and White and will also work on the Bricks and Ivy. Hannah has the time to make this not just another job, but an office whereby she can serve the students and use her excellent abilities to make it a specialized position.

Before we elect our officers we should consider their abilities, free time and experience. My candidate has this year maintained an average above ninety. While in Milne she has held three different secretarial positions. She has the time to spend on council work.

The seriousness of electing our officers cannot be over emphasized. Hannah knows when to buckle down and get the work done. If we who know her best are for her, what more proof is required?

ART MELIUS, Campaign Mgr.

BERYL SCOTT

Hey cat! Here's Beryl Scott, a crazy, cool candidate for secretary of the Senior Student Council. Man, this girl is really cooking! Just to show you what we mean, let us enumerate some of the offices she's held since entering our hallowed halls in the seventh grade. She started off with a bang as president of her seventh grade homeroom, and the following two years, she counted its' money. Her freshman year also saw her as M.G.A.A. representative.

This year she has served as vicepresident of both Sigma and M.G.A.A. and as president of her homeroom. Beryl is very active in the youth fellowship of her church, this year capably serving as its' secretary, and slated to be president next year.

See what we mean about this gal? And that's not all! Next year we'll see her literary talent as girls' sports editor of the Crimson and White and literary editor of the Bricks and Ivy. As another of her many feats, "Ber" will take over the office of business manager of the M.G.A.A. council.

One of the qualities of a good secretary is the ability to type rapidly, neatly, and correctly. Our "Ber" can type 80 words per minute. She can type neatly too, as is evidenced by the fact that her junior essay was completed without a typing error.

Throughout her school days, this gal has shown her leadership qualities, but has still found time to keep up her high "B" average, including solid "A's" in typing and English. All of this shows that in the job of secretary, where it is necessary to compose many letters, our Beryl has what it takes. So, let's get hot and vote for Scott. As her campaign manager, I can guarantee you won't be sorry.

BARBARA MABUS, Campaign Mgr.

BILL BULLION

Ho hum, students elections have come again, but why feel glum? I have a candidate, who knows the sum.

Yes sir, folks, you're right. I'm talking about my candidate for the office of Senior Student Council Treasurer, Bill Bullion. Just add these two together and you'll get the new Student Council treasurer for 1953-1954.

If you've seen Bill around the halls the past few weeks busily collecting those lovely greenbacks and have wondered why, it's because Bill is treasurer of his class and is making the rounds for the class dues. My candidate has successfully filled this position for two consecutive years, but besides this he has participated in many other activities. He has held many homeroom offices, all which have helped in making him responsible and efficient in all that he undertakes.

Although only some of these jobs are directly connected with the position of treasurer, they nevertheless have helped my candidate to become loyal, trustworthy, honest and dependable. All of these are necessary qualifications in any office.

A top mathematics student, plus a neat hand, and loads of experience all help to make my candidate, Bill Bullion, the best possible man for this very important job of treasurer of your Senior Student Council.

So remember "X" marks the spot and also marks Bill Bullion for treasurer of next year's Student Council.

 JUD LOCKWOOD, Campaign Mgr.

IRA RHEINGOLD

Well kids, the time has come for you to vote for the person you feel is most qualified to become treasurer of the Senior Student Council. This is not a popularity contest but a challenge of abilities.

In order to fulfill this office one must have a lot of free time after school. Because Ira is free from any obligations to sports, he will be able to devote his time to the duties of this office. Handling the Senior Student Council's money is a full time job and not a part time one

Ira has been a member of Theta Nu since his sophomore year and was voted its vice-president for next year. He also served as program chairman for the famous and popular Theta Nu follies. My candidate is also an active member of the Bricks and Ivy and has been on the literary staff for a year. This year he was chosen as a delegate to attend the Columbia Scholastic Press Conference held in New York City and went on the become business and advertising manager of next year's Bricks and Ivy.

Ever since Ira entered Milne in the seventh grade he has had good marks in mathematics. If you want the right man for the job then get out and vote.

> JOHN MURPHY, Campaign Mgr.

Vote for BILL

I'm Sold for Rheingold



BILL BULLION AND IRA RHEINGOLD